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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Parish website;  
http://wetheringsettcumbrockford.onesuffolk.net/home/ 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS  ~  Sue Stannard               01449 767752 

CHURCH WARDENS ~ Michael Churchill                      01449 768869 
                                    ~ Edward Gordon-Hall                 07780 495851 

WETHERINGSETT V C PRIMARY SCHOOL                   01449 766215 
Executive Headteacher  ~  Lynne Golding 

Head of School ~ Samantha Sheeran    Chair of Governors ~ Jo Pitt 

PARISH TREE WARDEN  ~  Elizabeth Aldred               01728 860482 

TOWNLANDS TRUST ~  Lynne Cockerton                    01728 862001 

PARISH FOOTPATH WARDEN  ~  Elizabeth Aldred     01728 860482 

RSPCA  Suffolk E & Ips branch ~ Ian Hendry               01449 767747 

NON-EMERGENCY POLICE ~ Reporting, Info or Enquiries   101 

MENDLESHAM HEALTH CENTRE                                  01449 767722 

NEWSLETTER  ~  Editor, Cally Buch                             01449 766417 

                          ~  Adverts/Invoicing, Bernie Grindlay  07745 503967              

                          ~  Distribution, Sue & Eddie Payne      01449 767794  

           Email    ~  wetheringsettnews@gmail.com  

DISCLAIMER 
All adverts are placed in good faith, and the publishers cannot undertake 
responsibility for work carried out. 
The opinions expressed in articles are not necessarily those of the editor.  We cannot 
be held responsible for the accuracy of material submitted for publication; however, 
we reserve the right to refuse inclusion; to edit or amend as we think appropriate.   
The newsletter is produced in good faith but errors and omissions may occur during 
the process of production.  Please let us know if this is the case so that any errors 
may be corrected in future editions. 

Contributions from the village community for inclusion in the newsletter 

are welcomed 

Deadline for copy 15th of every month 
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Cally (Editor) 

Village Quiz 
POSTPONED 

Wetheringsett Village Hall 

Sadly, with uncertainties around the Omicron virus, the 

Village Hall Committee have decided to postpone the quiz, 

scheduled to take place on Saturday 22nd January in the 

Village Hall. 

The questions are set and the raffle prizes are ready, so 
we will hopefully set a new date in the spring. 

February 2022 already!  It is to be hoped that we 
are finally finding ways to manage and live with 
Coronavirus.  However, due to the current 
uncertain situation, we are sadly still having to postpone some much 
looked forward to village events: - the  first event of the year for 
the Middy has been cancelled and we are fingers crossed for the 
‘Easter Steam Up’ event to take place. (p.20) We were all looking 
forward to the ‘Curtains Up’ panto—but will now have to wait until 
November! (p.5)  The Village Quiz (see below), has been postponed 
once again, but may still be the opening event for our refurbished 
village hall. But there is still much to look forward to ...the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee is celebrated in June (see p. 19).  This is a chance 
for the village to come together again and make full use of our ‘new’ 
Village Hall. 
Lots to read inside ...enjoy the rest of the month. 

Welcome to the February issue of your 
Newsletter 
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Ready to go …! 

Portraiture, model portfolios 

Commercial/Industrial Photography 

email: stenningphotographic@gmail.com 

www.michael-stenning.format.com 

Stenning Photographic 

Ready to go …! 
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ALL SAINTS  
WETHERINGSETT-CUM-BROCKFORD 

 

Coffee Mornings   

Wednesdays 10:30—12:00  
 

Coffee mornings  start again on  

2nd March 2022 

Pan’s PirOlympic     

Pantomime 

We have taken the decision to postpone the  
pantomime this February due to the current Covid situation 

The new dates will be 
FRIDAY 25th and SATURDAY 26th NOVEMBER 2022 

(with 2 performances on the Saturday) 
It’s hoped that, by then, things will have improved and we look 
forward to seeing you again and providing lots of laughs and all 

things PANTOMIME!                
OH , YES WE DO !!! 

As always we look forward to your continued support - we need you -  
our lovely audience, to make the magic come to life ! 

We will keep you updated as we go along., and you can see more   
on   our Facebook page ~ Curtains Up ~  

and the Wetheringsett Village page - 
 

wetheringsettcumbrockford.onesuffolk.net 
 

Or call 01449 767752 for more information 

Curtains Up 

Update 
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Website: https://www.wvcpschool.com     TWITTER: follow @wvcp 

School email: office@wvcpschool.com    

Collective Worship Theme: Perseverance 

Hello Everyone 
 

We hope this finds everybody well and would like to wish you a 
happy, safe and healthy 2022.  Thank you so much for the 
cards, gifts and good wishes at Christmas. It was very kind of 
you to think of the staff at such a busy time for everyone. 
 
 

Morrisons Good to grow vouchers 
 

We would like to thank all the parents, carers and community 
who collected vouchers. You all collected a whopping 2,286 
vouchers which means we have been able to buy some new gar-
dening tools and resources for next term. These will be used 
next term in lunch time gardening club and forest schools.  
 

KS1 Competitions  
 

I would like to congratulate 
KS1 on their efforts last term. 
They entered two competitions 
and showed great determina-
tion and perseverance. Con-
gratulations to Frankie who 
was awarded a certificate for 
trying his best to meet the 5 
sporting values (respect, team-
work, perseverance, passion, 
courage).  
I would also like to congratu-
late them on entering a poetry 
competition. They wrote the 
most amazing poems based on 
space. We will hear how they 
get on in February. 

 



 7 

 

DT day  
 

The children thoroughly enjoyed 
making puppets as part of their de-
sign technology day. The whole 
school got together to make a range 
of puppets based on the pantomime 
story Cinderella that they went to 
see at Christmas.  
 

 

CHARITY SHOP UPDATE  

We would like to say a big THANK YOU to all of our 
loyal customers. Your donations and purchases 
throughout the year mean that vital funds are raised 
to keep our services running, providing valuable 
support to our families. 

On our eBay hub you will find a great selection of items, including 
clothing, homeware, gift items, collectables and so much more. We can 
either post your purchases out to you, or for local buyers, we can offer a 
“click and collect” service—you can arrange to collect from our eBay 
selling hub in Station Road West, Stowmarket. On our Facebook 
Marketplace page we sell larger or unusual items that we do not have 
space to display in the shop, such as baby equipment, and we can also 
offer postage or “click and collect” from our shop on Broad Street, Eye  
 

Follow the charity shop on Facebook: Eye Charity Shop Bargains  
For Facebook Marketplace purchases follow Chris At Home-start 
eBay Hub: for Items for sale by homestartsuffolk | eBay 

Knock, knock 
Who’s there? 
Howard 
Howard who? 
Howard you like to be my Valentine? 

What did the chef give to his wife on Valentine’s Day? 
A hug and a quiche! 
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Debenham & District 

Need help with 
your PC? 

Friendly advice & training  

Repairs & upgrades 

No fix, no fee 
Windows – Web – Email 

Microsoft Word & Excel expert 

Home network – WiFi  – TV links 

At your Home or Business 

Phone Chris on  
0757 069 5279 

email: info@ubestree.co.uk 
www.ubestree.co.uk 
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Advice to parishioners 
Increase in parish precept for 2022/23 

  
As you will all be aware, during the last few months major renovations have been un-
dertaken to make the village hall fit for future use. 
Thanks to an anonymous donor the south wall has been completely rebuilt. All win-
dows in the main section of the building are to be replaced. (The replacement of the 
south side windows has been delayed by Covid but will be undertaken soon.) 
We have received a grant for the replacement of some outdated heaters and these 
will be replaced very soon, hopefully prior to publication of the newsletter. 
Our donor has paid for the rebuilding of the south wall, and the windows and new bi-
fold doors have been paid for by both the village hall committee and the parish coun-
cil. 
However during the demolition of the south wall the builders realised that the entire 
floor in the main body of the hall, and the recovery room at the rear, was completely 
rotten and had to be urgently replaced in order to allow them to rebuild the wall. 
Additionally, once the bi-fold doors were installed, the building inspector advised that 
building regulations required the construction of a patio outside the bi-fold door area. 
Both these items were not only unexpected, and of course urgent, but neither the 
village hall committee nor the parish council had sufficient funds to meet this expendi-
ture. 
After discussion it was suggested that we approach the Town Estate Charity to ask if 
they could loan the parish council the funds, to be repaid over a period of time. 
The Town Estate Charity has kindly agreed to loan the parish council the funds to pay 
for the floor replacement and the patio, but of course these funds have to be repaid.   
We now wish to advise you that in order to repay the loan we will need to increase 
the parish precept for 2022/23. The precept will increase by 11% going forward which 
represents a total amount of £980 for the coming year.  
This will be the first increase in precept for 3 years and we hope you will agree that it 
represents a very worthwhile investment in the village hall. 
The hall is the main asset of the village and is used daily by the school and is of course 
available at a very small charge to all villagers for your own personal events. 
This will now be a pleasant experience for children and villagers alike, rather than one 
pervaded by the smell of damp and rot! 
We wanted to advise you in advance of the increase in precept. 
If you have any comments please do not hesitate to contact the parish clerk. Her con-
tact details are in the newsletter. 
We would like to record here our thanks both to our anonymous donor and to the 
Town Estate Charity. Without them we would not now have what is to all intents 
and purposes a “new” village hall. 
We are extremely grateful. 
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Michael Brame 

60 Pretyman Avenue, Bacton, IP 14 4NY 

“A” rated UPVC windows, doors and conservato-
ries with ‘A’ rated installation ‘C’ rated prices 

Complete replacement of fascias, soffits, guttering 
and downpipes 

Needing quotes for any of the above? 

Contact Michael on  

01449 781533   mob. 07931 784470 

 

Deer slot 
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Wetheringsett cum Brockford Parish Council 
Report on the meeting held Monday 10th January at the Village Hall  

The Chair welcomed members, parishioners and County and District Cllr 
Andrew Stringer to the first meeting of the New Year. 
Village Hall – refurbishment work has continued on the Hall by the Village Hall 
Committee assisted by parish councillors and District & County Cllr Andrew 
Stringer.   The end result will be a completely refurbished hall for the benefit 
of the community and huge thanks were recorded to all involved in the work 
and funding. 
Please see the separate report in the magazine from the Parish Council Chair 
and Chair of the VH. Please contact the clerk with your comments. 
Planning Applications – three planning applications were considered for 
recommendation to MSDC Planning: 
DC/21/03140 - Clay Cottage, Pitman’s Corner – re-consultation for change of 
use of domestic outbuilding to workshop.  Having considered the additional 
documentation provided by Mid Suffolk Planning,  Parish Councillors 
reiterated their recommendation of support for this application. 
DC/21/06866 - Green Farm, Pages Green – demolition of existing agricultural 
buildings and erection of 2 new residential units.  Parish Councillors 
recommended refusal of this application on the grounds the proposal 
appeared to encroach into agricultural land and members believed there was 
a need for smaller family units rather than the two proposed executive 
dwellings. 
DC/21/06605 – Land to rear of Ceva Logistics, Norwich Road – erection of 3 
warehouse units, external storage and new access – Parish Councillors 
recommended refusal of this application on the grounds the proposal 
included an additional access directly on to a busy section of the A140 when it 
appeared the proposal could use the existing access. 
Full details of the above can be viewed on the MSDC Planning Website. 
Neighbourhood Plan – Mr Robert Townshend, Chairman of the Working 
Group, attended the meeting to give a progress report.  The very first draft 
has been prepared.  The Plan will provide the first ever community –led 
statutory planning policy document specificially for the village, a document 
for guiding the future of the village.  The Chair thanked Mr Townshend 
attending and thanks were recording to the Working Group for all their work 
so far. 
Date of next meeting:  Monday 7 February 2022, 7pm at the Village Hall.  Meeting 
Open to the Public – Parishioners are encouraged to take part during the Open 
Session. 
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Ipswich Mobile Library Route 7 
   

7H Brockford St  Old Griffin  1245 – 1300 

7I Wetheringsett  Hockey Hill  1405 – 1420 

7J Wetheringsett  Wetherup St  1430 – 1445 

7K Wetheringsett  Park Green  1450 – 1505 
Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk 

Telephone: 01473 263838 
Calling every 4 weeks on Thursdays 

 

Next visit: Thursday 17th February 

 ADVERTISING RATES  
for the Wetheringsett-Cum-Brockford Newsletter 

 

A5 Full Page         11 Issues  - £ 100.00   5 Issues  -  £  50.00 
A5 Half Page         11 Issues  - £   50.00   5 Issues  -  £  25.00 
A5 Quarter Page        11 Issues  - £   40.00   5 Issues -  £  20.00 
Back cover         11 Issues  - £ 150.00   5 Issues -  £  75.00 

 

 RING Bernie Grindlay on 07745 503967 
bernadette.grindlay@skycom  

     WE WELCOME NEW ADVERTISERS    

 

Swimming Lessons 

Private one-to-one swimming lessons nr Wetheringsett 

For all ages and abilities 

30 min sessions 

Available on weekday evenings and weekends  

Experienced, STA Qualified, CRB checked and Insured 

Call 07910 376 906 or  

Email theswimteacher@yahoo.com for details 

mailto:help@suffolklibraries.co.uk?subject=Mobile%20library%20enquiry
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A Celebration of Nature 
Snowdrops 

In February, we welcome the wonderful sight of drifts of snowdrops. According 
to the language of flowers, the snowdrop is the symbol of hope and consolation, 
which is rather apt at this time of year, 
particularly as we enter a further year 
of resisting the pandemic and also, 
environmental concerns. The green 
shoots of these flowers are the first to 
pierce the snow in late Winter, and 
they signal new life every spring. 

Wetheringsett churchyard and the 
public footpath beside it offers a lovely 
display. Already, the shoots are up.  

The flower is known as a ‘drop’ of snow in English, as is the case in many 
languages, a term believed to be derived from the German Schneetropfen, after 
the teardrop-shaped pearl earrings popular in the sixteenth and seventeenth 
centuries. There are other common English names and ‘Candlemas Bells’ is a 
favourite, along with ‘Fair Maids of February’.  The French have a name that 
represents how the shoots pierce the snow: ‘peirce-neige’.  

In Britain, there are snowdrop enthusiasts called ‘galanthophiles’, a word taken 
from the Latin, Galanthus. This ‘obsession’ began when soldiers returning from 
the Crimean War brought back bulbs of Galanthus.plicatus. Realising there was 
more to snowdrops than the common G. nivalis, nurserymen and, as 
importantly, amateur growers began collecting.  

Although the days can seem endlessly dark at this time of year, a walk amongst 
the bright drifts of snowdrops that are a feature of many East Anglian gardens 
will certainly be that symbol of ‘hope and consolation’ we all need. 

National Trust properties have many walks 
where you can enjoy the snowdrops in early 
Spring. One of the most spectacular & well 
known is Anglesey Abbey, with as many as 350 
varieties growing.  

Ickworth also has gardens where snowdrops 
flower alongside the other early bloom, the 
aconite. Further north, the gardens of 
Walsingham Abbey are carpeted with these 
beautiful flowers.  
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TAYLORMADE KITCHENS 
BEDROOMS  ~  BATHROOMS 

Professional, Meticulous Installations or supply only 
 

Tel: 01728 860856   Mob: 07860 602317  ~  taylormadekitchens.neil@gmail.com 

Traditional to Ultramodern 
 

Standard sizes or Bespoke 
(Plywood carcase option) 
 

Graite,Quartz,Timber,Corian 
or Laminate worktops 
 

Most makes of appliances 
 

Built-in wardrobes 
 

Large range of bathroom  
suites and showers 
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There has been major progress over December and January. 
The patio area outside the new south wall is complete 

The outside rendering should start next week, if the weather holds 
The new floor has been sanded and sealed and should be ready for 

walking on by next week. 

The stage has been rebuilt and is ready for the new covering which will 
be fitted in early Feb along with the new kitchen flooring. 

The remaining new windows are to be fitted in the next few weeks as 
well as the new electric heaters. 

Hopefully everything will be finished by the end of February. 

Village Hall Refurbishment — Update  

14th January 2022 
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Open Mon  - Fri  9am-4pm,   Sat  9am  - 12pm    

Closed Sundays  and Bank Holidays 
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WETHERINGSETT cum BROCKFORD 

POTENTIAL PLATINUM JUBILEE 

CELEBRATION 

FRIDAY JUNE 3rd JUNE 2022 

VILLAGE HALL 

2.0pm to 5.0pm 
 

Following the successful village event last August, the 

Village Hall Committee have been asked to consider the 

potential for organising a Village Tea Party to celebrate 

the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in June. 
 

We would hope that this will take place on the 

afternoon of June 3rd, which is a Bank Holiday. 
 

We would welcome suggestions and ideas about the 

event and hope that, as before, villagers will get 

involved to make it a success. 
 

If you would like to get involved in the planning of the 

event, or are happy to help in any way, please contact 

Sue Stannard (01449 767752) or Rachel Leech 

(01449 767781) 
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Mid-Suffolk 
Light Railway  

Museum 
01449 766899 

www.mslr.org.uk 
Brockford Station, 

Wetheringsett, IP14 
5PW 
 

Nearly normal events in 2021 have all been well attended and our Santa 
Specials were sold out within 10 days of going on sale. 

Easter Steam Up 
The first major weekend opening of 2022 will be the Easter Steam Up  

17 Apr 2022 - 18 Apr 
 

For further information on our 2022 opening plans please 
visit www.mslr.org.uk 

 

http://www.mslr.org/
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Ring: JASON 07791 339432 

JASON HAS LOGS FOR SALE 

Royal British Legion 
Poppy Appeal  2021  
 

I would like to thank all those who helped with this year’s Poppy 
Appeal. A difficult year with Covid to ask volunteers to collect and 
for business’s to be happy to have poppy trays on their premises 
and yet all supported this year’s appeal. Thanks to them and you 
for giving, we managed to raise a fantastic amount for the poppy appeal. 
The annual Poppy appeal is when we remember and reflect on those, past and present, 
who gave so much for us all and a time to raise invaluable funds for this worthy charity 
to help those in need.  
Thank you for your support.   

The district as a whole raised the grand sum of £2689.60  
Collections: 
 

Mendlesham                                    £ 1230.99 
Mendlesham Green                        £   200.37 
Thwaite                                             £    111.77 
Wetheringsett                                  £   186.86 
Wickham Skeith                               £   742.76 
Plus Donations, Wreaths & Gift aid             Jacquie Nash. Poppy Appeal Organiser 
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Snippets from the Village History …. 
 

This report from the Village History is pertinent to recent 
experiences as it tells of the school being closed due 

illness epidemics! 

 
Sickness ~ Dental and Medical Inspection 

 

There were many long spells when the school was closed 
because of scarlet fever, whooping cough, influenza, chicken 
pox and measles epidemics. The Hartismere Deanery 
Magazine records that the school was closed for 3 months due 
to measles: 
January 1905: 
The Day School was reopened on January 16th, and as it has 
been closed for three months for measles, it is hoped that 
parents will do their utmost to send their children to school 
regularly and that no more valuable time may be lost. 
 

Children had to suspended if they had been in contact with any 
of the infectious diseases.  One case of water pox was 
recorded.  In 1894 Mrs Moore from the Manor distributed cough 
mixture and cough sweets as the school had an epidemic of 
coughs and colds. 
 

It is interesting to record that there were quite a number of 
deaths among the young children, these being mainly from 
pneumonia and one dead from tetanus. There are also records 
of young children staying at home during the winter months as 
they were “too frail” to attend school. 
 

The first record of a dental officer visiting the school appears in 
1921 and the the first doctor’s visit was in September 1924.  In 
1927 the first eye inspection was made.  At this time the school 
nurse began her visits. 
 

More snippets next month 

What did the stamp say to the envelope on Valentine’s Day? 

I’m stuck on you! 

            What did the paper clip say to the magnet? 
                    I find you very attractive! 
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Woofles of Wetheringsett 

It’s a Dog’s Life  
Hello everyone  ….and a very belated 
happy new year!  
It seems a long time since all the 
kerfuffle of Christmas and New 

Year….too be honest Christmas was quite quiet but we did 
have visitors staying for New Year which was nice…someone 
else to play with my new toys!  
I thought you might like to hear what my New Year 
resolutions are: I don’t know if Mum & Dad have made any 
(Mum says she never keeps them anyway) but here are 
mine…. 
. Take more snoozes, especially on the new throws ( surely 
they were for me??) 
. Do more exercise. By that I mean have a quick jog around 
the garden between 3am and 5.30am. Not popular for some 
reason.  
. Improve my mental health by encouraging lots of tummy 
tickles, ear rubs and back scratches.  
I should be able to stick to these I think!  
See you soon!  

Woofles of Wetheringsett 

 

Middy Café 
Now open to the local community on Wednesday and 

Saturday mornings 9am—1pm (when the railway volunteers are 
there) plus Friday evenings 6 to 9pm; all for tasty take-aways! 
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D.I.ALSTON Ltd     the cedars     BROCKFORD 
20ft Containers for self storage: 

£100/month inc VAT  
 

We can also store your caravan on hardstanding. 
Enquiries:  07788 974169 

To let: 

Offices and Workshops  ALSO   

Holiday  Accommodation  
at Brockford  Railway Siding    

Tel: 01449 766231 

tonyalston@hotmail.com 

Dates for the Diary 
February 
Monday 14th St Valentine’s Day 

March 
Tuesday 1st           Shrove Tuesday - Pancake Day! 
Wednesday 2nd Coffee mornings in the church start again 

mailto:tonyalston@hotmail.com
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I’ve been living in my privately rented flat for 
years. I generally have a good relationship 
with my landlord but I just can’t get them to 
carry out various repairs that have built up. 
How can I get them to act - and what exactly 
do they have to do? 

 

This must be a very frustrating situation. The law states that your landlord must 
provide accommodation that is safe, healthy and free from things that could cause 
serious harm. 
 

You don’t say exactly what repairs are needed. If you have problems such as elec-
trical wiring that you think might be faulty, or there’s damp, or an infestation by 
pests, the landlord has a legal obligation to put things right. 
 

Landlords are also responsible for the maintenance of the general structure, and 
fittings such as boilers and radiators; basins, baths and toilets; and the drains.  
 

The first step is to contact your landlord again, in writing. Include photographs of 
the problems. Keep a record of all communications and evidence relating to the 
disrepair. 
  

If that doesn’t prompt any action, the advisers at Citizens Advice can help with next 
steps. These could include contacting your local council (who will have dedicated 
officers for dealing with disrepair in private rented properties) or asking for a visit 
by the environmental health team.  
 

Tenants can take their landlords to court to force them to carry out repairs. Howev-
er, it’s worth getting some advice and thinking carefully before embarking on this 
route. 
 

Citizens Advice Mid Suffolk can provide advice on this or any other issue, including 
debt, employment, benefits and family law.  You can contact them on 01449 
676060 or use the contact form at midsuffolkcab.org.uk/contact-us. For more infor-
mation and our opening hours go to midsuffolkcab.org.uk. 
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BEV & KIRSTY  
 

FORMERLEY CURL UP & DYE 
 
 

WE ARE BOTH FULLY QUALIFIED WITH OVER 40 
 

 YEARS OF EXPERIENCE BETWEEN US 
 

PROFESSIONAL ADVICE AND PERSONAL  ATTENTION  
IN ALL ASPECTS OF HAIRDRESSING 

 

PERMS: COLOURS: HI-LITES:  
CASUAL PUT-UPS WEDDING HAIR: RESTYLES Etc 

 

F O R  A L L  T H E  F A M I L Y  A T  U N B E A T A B L E  P R I C E S  
 

EAR PIERCING AVAILABLE 
 

EASY OFF ROAD PARKING 
 

ALL DEBIT/CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED   
GIFT VOUCHERS AVAILABLE 

 

FOR ALL ADVICE AND APPOINTMENTS  
  

CALL US ON 01449 766977 
 

OR VISIT US AT  
 

Ropers Farm, Church Road, Mendlesham, IP14 5SF 
 

www.hairstudioatmendlesham.co.uk 
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Quotes of the month ~ 

Imagination is more important than knowledge 

Albert Einstein 

The pessimist complains about the wind; the optimist expects it to 

change; the realist adjusts the sails.        William Arthur Ward  

Please continue wear a face covering in the 
library, to protect customers and staff. Thank 
you.  

Covid lateral flow test kits continue to be available in the library dur-
ing opening hours. In December they were in considerable demand 
when the Pharmacy had run out and postal supplies were not always 
obtainable. But the Library is not just for Covid test kits—come and 
borrow some books too! If you don’t have a library card, apply online, 
or bring some evidence of address (e.g. driving licence or utility bill) 
to the library and our charming staff will be pleased to issue one. 

Library online: -For free audiobooks, ebooks, films, newspa-
pers/magazines and other online services, use your library card 
at  www.suffolklibraries.co.uk. There are also podcasts and vid-
eos available on the YouTube channel  (SuffolkLibraries).  

Books, DVDs, WiFi, Computers, Printing/photocopying/
scanning, A4 Laminating, CDs, audiobooks, downloadable mu-
sic/audiobooks/ebooks, free reservations, drinks for sale.  

The room is available for hire outside opening hours. 
 

Opening hours: 
   Tuesday: 0930am – 1300pm    Wednesday : 1500  – 1930pm 
    Saturday: 0900am – 1300pm    Sunday: 1200 – 1600pm 
 

Friends of Debenham Library 

Facebook:  @DebenhamLibraryFriends 
Email: debenham.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk   

School Corner, Debenham IP14 6PL 

(next to the Primary School)  
Tel: 01728 861940       

https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/william-arthur-ward-quotes
http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk
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Advertise 
your 

business  

HERE! 
See page 9 for 

details 

Wetheringsett Manor School 

 
 

 

Happy New Year from all pupils and 
staff at Wetheringsett Manor School! 
We hope that everyone had a safe, 

joyful and restful Christmas. Here are 
some pictures of the Christmas trees 

that the pupils decorated  
 

If you require further 

information call: -  

01449 703935 
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WETHERINGSETT PARISH COUNCILLORS 

mailto:broadoaksuffolk@googlemail.com
mailto:tonyalston@hotmail.com
mailto:sally.lacey@btconnect.com
mailto:mikepease@btinternet.com
mailto:greenhils2911@gmail.com
mailto:rachelleech67@btinternet.com
mailto:clairehestcourt@gmail.com
mailto:equine.nutrition1972@gmail.com
mailto:lynne.cockerton@btopenworld.com
mailto:Andrew.Stringer@midsuffolk.gov.uk
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